MINUTES
COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

Thursday December 10, 2015

Members present: 
Mark Belanger, Ted Eayrs, Kimberly French, Jane Lopes, Janet Miller, Peter Reynolds, Josephine Ruthwicz, Laura Stevens and Dave Thomas
Also attending:

Colleen Lieb and Jennifer Goldson
The chairman called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.

Minutes

The Minutes of the November 12, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  There were two changes noted.
MOTION:  To approve the November 12, 2015 minutes as amended.
BY: D. Thomas

SECOND BY: J. Miller

VOTE: 9-0-0
Old Business:

Review of Action Items from 11/12 Mtg
1) Jane is working on the public access for the church organ.  She noted that the UUS has agreed to hold concerts for the public.  J. Goldson noted that in the grant agreement for the Robbins Museum there is a clause for public access.  2) Jane noted that the Oliver Mill Bridges project is now in the Step One process.  3) It was noted that there was discussion with Selectmen Knowlton on the preservation of the War Posters but ownership has to be sorted out on them and they need to be appraised.  4) J. Goldson reported that Shoe Shop Place cannot request funds until they have received their occupancy permit.  5) Ted Eayrs will speak with Soule Homestead regarding the gutters and façade.

Financial Update – K. French reviewed with the Committee the Treasurer’s Report draft dated December 10, 2015.  There was an overview of the current projects and reference to the few bills that have been paid.  There is a review of the FY ’16 Revenue Estimated Revenue.  It was noted that the State estimate is $66,895.

J. Ruthwicz reviewed with the Committee her spreadsheet that shows the list of current projects and the amounts spent to date.  There is discussion on carrying the same numbers are K. French’s spreadsheet and there was a brief discussion on funds that are available for spending in FY ’17.
Projects Update

Jennifer Goldson reports to the Committee on all the cemetery signs that have been completed.  She noted that she wants to meet up with Jeff Stevens next week to see the signs herself.  There was a brief discussion on doing a map of the cemeteries and the signs.  There was discussion on how the cemetery signs do not have a sign that references the CPA funds.  It was noted that the Committee had agreed to put reference to the CPA on the back of the signs.  Jenn will follow up to see where the invoicing is for the completed signs.
Jenn Goldson updated the Committee on the Shoe Shop Place project, which is at approximately 25% completion.  It was noted that the building has had the hazardous materials removed, the roof has been done, the windows are on order and the building has been wrapped with insulation.  There was an approval granted on 4 Rice Street to access an easement to allow for work to be done on the side of the building that directly abuts a residential property.
Jenn Goldson updated the Committee on the Soule Homestead project.  Jenn speaks about the main questions which are regarding the façade and also there needs to be clarification on some wood gutters that either needs to be rebuilt or replaced.  Ted Eayrs noted that the will make sure to speak with Meagan Connolly regarding the two items they need clarification on.  There is an update on the Green School project.
Chairman Jane Lopes updated the Committee on the Oliver Estate Advisory Meeting that took place on November 18th.  There was discussion on immediate repairs, research on potential funding for repairs, intern accessibility and issuing a new RFP for use.  There was a brief discussion on the first RPF which did not generate any interest as there were not respondents.  There was a brief discussion on the open space part of the property and what the future use of that land will be.  
Jenn Goldson updated the Committee on the Recreational Complex Study.  It was noted that the Town Manager is looking for a site that could accommodate a recreational complex.  There is land on Fuller Street and Plympton Street that might work.  

Jenn Goldson reported on the Robbins Museum project, they are working on getting three quotes for the storm windows.
New Business  
Bridge Repair, Oliver Mill Discussion – Chairman J. Lopes discussed that there has not been an engineer that has gone out to look at the bridges yet.  It was noted that it was still unclear how extensive the repairs need to be on the bridges.  There is at least one footing that is gone on one of the bridges.  It is agreed that the engineer will need to clarify which bridges needed to be repaired and in what order to do the repairs and how to proceed with the repairs.

At 8 PM Member Ted Eayrs left the meeting.

The Members present agree that the accessibility has to be preserved to the historic park and there was discussion on making sure the bridges are ADA compliant.  It was agreed that only the bridges can utilize the Historic Preservation funds and not other aspects of the projects.

Motion to request a more extensive Step One Application with only the bridge repairs proposed and encourage the applicant to submit a Step Two Application with all the details of the project including engineering recommendations with a deadline of the January 8, 2016, which is one week prior to the next Community Preservation Committee Meeting.
BY: M. Belanger

SECOND BY: K. French

VOTE: 8-0-0
Regional CPC Meeting – M. Belanger Reports – Mark Belanger reported on the latest Regional CPC Meeting.  He noted that they looked at maps of trails in the region and discussed being proactive on projects and having them located on a map to be made available on the website.  Mark will speak with the Conservation Agent regarding utilizing GIS or ask if there are maps available that can be used.

Invoices

Motion:  To approve the invoice for Secretarial Service in the amount of $96.84.
Motion:  M. Belanger

Seconded: D. Thomas

Voted:  8-0-0

Motion:  To approve the invoice for Jennifer Goldson in the amount of $360.00 for Administrative Services.
Motion:  M. Belanger

Seconded: D. Thomas

Voted:  8-0-0

Motion:  To approve the invoice from Jennifer Goldson in the amount of $742.50 for work done on the Oliver Estate.
Motion:  M. Belanger

Seconded: K. French


Voted:  8-0-0

At 8:10 PM Chairman J. Lopes hands the gavel over to Janet Miller.

Motion:  To approve reimbursement to the Soule Homestead for payments made to Roberts Roofing for the roof repair in the amount of $18,150.00.
Motion:  M. Belanger

Seconded: D. Thomas

Voted:  8-0-0

At 8:12 PM Janet Miller returned the gavel to Chairman J. Lopes.

ACTION ITEMS

1. Jane will update the Committee on the public access easement for the Organ Project
2. Ted Eayrs to speak with Soule Homestead regarding gutters and façade. 
3. K. French to report on Administrative Budget.
4. Colleen to add CPA Sign Discussion to the Agenda.
5. Mark to check with Conservation Commission on GIS Maps
The next regular meeting was scheduled for Thursday, December 10, 2015 at 7:00 PM.

Motion:  To adjourn at 8:15 PM.

Motion:  M. Belanger

Seconded: K. French


Voted:  8-0-0

Respectfully Submitted:

__________________________
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